
U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: 25.10.2016
	Time:2.00pm
	Venue: Friends Meeting House
	Chair: Mike Clark

	Those attending: Mike Clark; Jude Williams; 
Tonia Sharp; Tessa Bidgood; Diane Worland, 
Minutes: Linda Gresham
	Apologies:  Paul Hunt;  Chris Olley; Theresa Daly;  Nick Wright; 

Val Baxter


	AGENDA
	
	
	
	
	

	All agenda items should be numbered, and reflected accordingly in the Minutes.
	
	
	
	
	

	1.   Apologies      
2.  Corrections and approval of previous minutes.

3.  Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda

4.  Review of last monthly meeting

5.  Sub-committee reports

6.  Plans for December meeting

7.  Sound and Visibility in monthly meeting room / possible new speaker system

8.  Ideas for future meetings (DW)

9.  Payment of capitation fee to national office – process (MC)

10.  Alternative communication system (MC)

11.  AOB
12.  Next meeting

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	MINUTES
	

	1.
	Apologies: see above.


	

	2.
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes On the agenda and previous minutes TR should read TD.  The minutes were then approved.


	

	3.
	Matters arising
5. ‘VB has not received the updated welcome leaflet. DW has amended and will circulate to the committee.’  
DW has contacted John Beavan but not yet met with him. 

4.  ‘Equipment needs review’ is ongoing.  The PA system in the hall has been repaired but not tested by us.

JW’s questionnaire of members to be carried forward.

5. Leaders’ packs and description of their group – these have not been received.  DW offered to extract the proforma and send to CO and TD.
Venues and accessibility – Rosemary Dewar will meet CO.  DW is looking into acquiring portable ramps for venue accessibility.
Socialist Perspectives group 2 has between 2 and 4 members who meet in KH Park tea rooms.  They may consider meeting in homes.  They are attending the next Socialist Perspectives group 1 meeting to decide whether or not to stay small or join up with Group 1.  It would be good to have 2 groups so that members could interchange and also have joint meetings.
Kings Norton U3A is due to have a launch meeting in February 2017 with attendees from the national U3A.  MC has agreed to speak and has sent minutes of our early committee meetings.
Finance sub-committee – TB asked what the circumstances were under which it meets.  MC responded that it has met occasionally to discuss things such as setting up the social fund and Gift Aid, otherwise issues can be discussed via email or meeting as necessary. 
	DW
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	4.
	Review of monthly meeting
The Army talk was well received and felt to be interesting and well delivered.  There was an issue with the sound system as they brought their own, which did not connect with our microphones.

	

	5.
	Sub-Committee Reports
a) Interest Groups – CO and TD were absent.
b) Social – PH was absent.  2017 diaries have been ordered.  Christmas meeting plans is on the agenda.  MC has asked PH for feedback from the quiz and will circulate it when received.
c) Membership Membership is 499 and there have been several queries over the last month.  If it reaches 500 before the next monthly meeting, MC will announce this.

d) Finance – The request for information on the person who joined without giving any contact details led to a successful conclusion.


	MC



	6.
	Plans for December meeting.
There may be a reading of the poem, ‘’ ’Twas the night before Christmas”. 

The choir and ukulele group will perform and there will be a sing-a-long as well with words shown on the screen.  DW will provide a memory stick for this.  MC will make a presentation to SS and SB. JW to purchase gifts.
All Saints will do the refreshments.

There will be an evening Committee and Helpers’ meal. MC to consult over food and venue.
	DW

MC, JW
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	7.
	Sound and Visibility in monthly meeting room / possible new speaker system
Either a platform or a higher screen would be useful.  DW will have a discussion with All Saints.  The advantages of still meeting at this venue outweigh any disadvantages so it was agreed that our U3A would be willing to contribute to the cost of fitting a screen.

JW has provided a leaflet advertising a sound system costing approx. £326, for which a storage box will be needed.  Permission to store this will be needed from All Saints. It may also be useful for other events e.g. Quizzes. It was agreed to purchase this system, but we could do with a local provider to assist with setting it up.

	DW
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	8.
	Ideas for future meetings 
Meetings are arranged until March 2017. 

MC mentioned that several of the science group could make a joint presentation with MC as a facilitator.

TB mentioned that Chris Shelley does talks on The Co-op.  There are possibilities – DW will meet with MC to discuss this and future programme.

	DW & MC


	9.
	Payment of capitation fee to national office – process
MC said that this was very late last year and that the problem was in the transfer of information to new post-holders.  DW said that the process is: a request for membership numbers comes to her and she then asks VB & TS for membership information, which is then passed to the treasurer for payment.  Head Office said the first reminder is given in March.  JW suggested that it be a standing item on the April Executive meeting annually.
	April agenda



	10.
	Alternative communication system 
MC said that when JW is away and group emails to the whole membership cannot be sent, Group Leaders can be asked to send information to their groups by group email. DW will also learn how to send out emails to all members.
JW will send a copy of the Group Leaders’ group email to DW.
John B to be asked to assist DW with sending out emails to whole membership.

There is a member who has no-one available to provide an email address.  TB offered to take printed material to the person’s home.

	DW
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	11.
	AOB 
i) The December Executive meeting was moved to January 3rd.  
As TB will not be present at the January meeting she will present the 9-month report in February.

ii) JW queried the necessity of all monthly meetings.  MC said that one could be cancelled if it is found that there are few items to be discussed that particular month, but it is difficult to predict in advance. 

iii) There have been deaths of two members.

iv) TB had previously circulated the draft expenses form.  In the absence of any response, this has been adopted.

v) MC is standing down as Chair next May and said that it is preferable for a committee member to take over.

vi) JW mentioned that some U3A members belonging to the band Rockstalgia are performing on December 2nd at the Kings Heath Sports and Social Club.  Proceeds are going to the QE Cancer Research fund. JW to do item for newsletter
	Newsletter 
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	14.
	Date of next meeting
Tuesday November 29th at 2pm at Friends Meeting House, Colmore Road.

TS will bring the refreshments.

	TS





